
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OSS FOR INTERNATIONAL SEAFARERS CREW CHANGE HUB 
CAGAYAN DE ORO 

Philippine Ports Authority, Port Area, Macabalan, Cagayan de Oro City 
 

OSS ADVISORY/BULLETIN/ANNOUCEMENT 
No. 003– 2022 

DATE: 25 October 2022 No. of pages including this page: 
     Two (2) page/s 

TO: All Member-Agencies of the OSS 
for Seafarers Crew Change Hub 
Cagayan de Oro City 

Emails: (None) 

 

FROM: 
OSS Head for Cagayan de 
Oro 

Email: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph 
OPM Email: moc_opm@ppa.com.ph 
PMO Fax: (088) 856-4667 

Cc: 

SUBJECT: DOTr – Maritime Memorandum (06 October 2022) 
 
“CREW CHANGE AT BERTH” 

ATTENTION: if you have received this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify us at once 
through Tel (088) 856-1264; Fax: (088) 856-4667; email address: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 

 

MESSAGE: 
 
In line with the government’s initiative to reopen the economy and to facilitate smooth and efficient 
crew change operations in Philippine ports, disseminated herewith is the Memorandum from the 
Department of Transportation Undersecretary for Maritime Elmer Francisco U. Sarmiento dated 06 
October 2022 regarding Crew Change at Berth. 
 
Accordingly, Section I, Item No. 1 of the Crew Change Protocol in Response to COVID-19 issued 
by the DOTr shall hereby be amended as follows: 
 

“1.  Arriving vessels shall be allowed to conduct crew change at berth in all ports 
designated as crew change hubs in the Philippines, subject to the availability of 
berth and provided that free pratique has been secured and granted.” 

 
Further, as clarified during the 22 October 2022 meeting called by DOTr, crew change at berth is 
allowed only for diplomatic vessels/crew and cruise ships with at least fifty (50) seafarers, subject 
to the availability of berth spaces as maybe determined by the Philippine Ports Authority. Shipping 
Agents/LMAs must request approval for crew change at berth from the Bureau of Quarantine.  
 
For information and compliance. 
 
 
 
ISIDRO V. BUTASLAC, JR. 
OSS Head (Cagayan de Oro) 
 
 

(Note: This communication has also digitally scanned and transmitted to your official email addresses. Please be advise this 
Office of any changes in said addresses, or of alternative addresses. 
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